
THE SECRETARY OF STATE 

WASHINGTON 

February 12, 1937. 

My dear Mr. Minister: 

Thank you very much for your letter of Janu­

ary thirtieth, In which you so ably described the 

recent political developments in central Europe. 

I am indeed grateful for these periodic reports, 

which I find of considerable assistance to me in 

the appraisal of the current situation prevailing in 

Europe. 

I look forward to the pleasure of a visit with you 

during your home leave. 

Hoping that you have a very pleasant voyage and 

with all good wishes, 

Sincerely yours, 

The Honorable 

George S. Messersmlth, 

American Minister, 

Vi enna. 


